
 

 
 
 
 
February 8, 2021 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary 
Nathaniel J. Davis, Sr., Deputy Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street NE 
Washington, DC 20426 
 
Re:  Jackson Hydroelectric Project, FERC No. 2157 
 Fisheries and Habitat Monitoring Plan – 2021 Monitoring Activities 
 License Article 410 
 
Dear Secretary Bose: 
 
Public Utility District No. 1 of Snohomish County is notifying the Commission, per License 
Article 410 and related Fisheries and Habitat Monitoring Plan (Plan) Section 4.1 for the Jackson 
Hydroelectric Project, of its plans for monitoring activities in the Sultan River for the year 2021 
under the subject License Article. The monitoring activities under License Article 410 for 2021 
will include:  

 Riverine habitat monitoring per Plan Section 2.1, if there is a high flow event or other 
major event causing significant change,  

 Water temperature monitoring per Plan Section 2.2,  
 Spawner abundance, distribution and timing monitoring per Plan Section 3.1. 
 Juvenile production (smolt trap) monitoring per Plan Section 3.2.  

 
If you have any questions regarding this letter, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
  

/s/ Keith Binkley 
 

Keith Binkley 
Natural Resources Manager 
KMBinkley@snopud.com  
(425) 783-1769 
 
cc:  Aquatic Resource Committee 



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
I hereby certify that I have this day served via e-mail a copy of the foregoing filing upon each 
person on the Project’s Aquatic Resource Committee in accordance with ordering paragraph K 
of the Project license issued by the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission on September 2, 
2011. 
 
Dated at Everett, Washington, this 10th day of February, 2021. 

 

 
Dawn Presler, Sr. Environmental Coordinator 
Public Utility District No. 1 of Snohomish County 
PO Box 1107 
Everett, WA 98206-1107 
Phone: (425) 783-1709 
E-mail: DJPresler@snopud.com 
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Presler, Dawn

From: Presler, Dawn
Sent: Wednesday, February 10, 2021 8:16 AM
To: Anne Savery; Brock Applegate; Janet Curran; Jeff Garnett; Jen Ford; Jim Pacheco; Mike Rustay; Nate 

Morgan; snasr@everettwa.gov; Tim Romanski; Tom O'Keefe
Cc: Keith Binkley; Andrew McDonnell
Subject: JHP (FERC No. 2157) - 2021 FHMP activities
Attachments: 20210209 FHMP for 2021 monitoring to FERC.pdf

Dear Aquatic Resource Committee Members: 
Attached is your cc of the e-filing I will be making shortly with FERC identifying the fish and habitat 
monitoring activities to take place this year under the Fish and Habitat Monitoring Plan. Please let Keith 
know if you have any questions regarding our monitoring efforts in the Sultan River.  
 
Hope you are all staying healthy. 
 
Cheers, 
Dawn Presler 
Sr. Environmental Coordinator 
Generation – Natural Resources 
Snohomish County PUD No. 1 
Everett, WA  
 
(425) 783-1709 (work) 
 
 


